OZONE

TRANSPORT
COMMISSION

Connecticut
Delaware
District of Columbia
Maine
Maryland
Massachusetts
New Hampshire
New Jersey
New York
Pennsylvania
Rhode Island
Vermont

Virginia

Christopher Recchia
Executive Director

444 N. Captol St. NW
Suite 638
Washington, DC 20001
(202) 508-3840
FAX (202) 508-3841
e-mail: ozone(@otcair.org

Modified Charge of the Ozone Transport Commission to the Stationary and
Area Source Committee Regarding Electric Generating Units

The Commission directs the Stationary and Area Source Committee and the
applicable workgroups to continue their work on Electric Generating Unit (EGU)
emission reduction strategies and the structures necessary to incorporate “CAIR
Plus” and High Energy Demand Day (HEDD) emission reduction strategies into
State Implementation Planning for ozone attainment.

We support the continued development of a model program to implement “CAIR
Plus” and the work to date on HEDD emission reductions, and we wish to
emphasize the urgency for completing program recommendations expeditiously.
This includes identification of issues which states must address in order to
properly implement these added initiatives. The recommendation(s) should
consider regional implementation through state collaboration and other measures
provided for through the Clean Air Act to implement this program over the
broadest region appropriate.

The Commission directs this work be completed by January 31, 2007 for action
by the Commission at a special meeting to be held in February, 2007




